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Committee of the Whole Meeting 

General Government 

June 24,2025 – 7:00 a.m. 

Village Board Room 

Attendance  
Committee Members:  

Annette LaMore, Mayor X 

Mike Barry, Trustee  

Todd Crockett, Trustee   X 

Annette Zimbelman, Trustee  X 

Joel Gesky, Trustee     X 

Peggy Vaughn, Trustee X 

CJ Boudreau, Trustee X 

  

Other Attendees:  

Chris LaRocque, Village Admin X 

Jim Hanley, Super of PW X 

Sheila Martin, Treasurer  X 

Al Swinford, Chief of Police  X 

Jakob Knox, Marketing Dir  

  

Melissa Gay, deputy clerk x 

Bruce Hill, HR Green Engineering X     

 

Trustee Zimbelman opened the meeting at 7:00 a.m. 

• Noting that the open meeting for general government and the open meeting for public works 

both have the same start time (because of presentation given by RVSRA) 

 

General Government meeting minutes was approved from May 27, 2022 Motion by Trustee 

Gesky, second by Trustee Boudreau approved by all. Mike Barry was absent. Mayor LaMore 

noted she would like to see those minutes, to read over. 

 

Public Participation: None 

 

 

Discussion Items: 

• RVSRA- Christine from RVSRA Gave a presentation talking about how they would like 

a partnership with Manteno so Manteno residents can get a better rate. Approximately 22 

families as of right now participate in the programs. Mayor LaMore said, “please give us 

more time to discuss this”  

• Police Department Promotions- To promote patrol officer in the next few weeks to 

replace Lockwood who retired. Start the Process in the next couple weeks if all is 

approved. 

• Property Tax Rebate- Gesky wants to continue program and is getting calls and emails 

of people asking about the tax rebate. Just like we have for the last two years. Put on next 

agenda for vote.  
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• Public Participation Ordinance- Zimbelman Wants to start acting on Public 

participation rules to be enforced, for public not to go over three minutes with their 

speech and for the public to be reminded to not disrespect and no personal attacks of 

Members of the board. Mayor LaMore will make a comment before the meetings to 

remind people of their behavior. 

 

Discussion-- About the scooters and Safety concerns 

Discussion- About the rodeo This Saturday 

 

A motion by Trustee Gesky, seconded by Trustee Vaughn, to adjourn the meeting at 8:57  a.m. 

Voice vote: all ayes, no nays. Motion approved.    
 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Melissa Gay 
 


